
 

OHIO TOWNSHIP TRUSTEES 

 

 

December 16, 2022 

 

 

The trustees met in special session with all members present.  

 

The meeting was called to order at 4:34 pm by Ms. Niehaus. 

 

Bill Gilpin explained that Dave O’Connor has found a pickup truck that is a 

suitable replacement for the Jeep. It is a 2022 Chevrolet Colorado at Byers 

Chevrolet in Grove City, Ohio. The total cost for the truck is $34,740.00 

 

Mr. Vogelsang asked what fund the truck would be paid for from. Bill Gilpin 

explained that funds from the American Rescue Plan Act will be used for the 

purchase if approved. 

 

Mr. Hinson made a motion to purchase the 2022 Chevrolet Colorado from 

Byers Chevrolet for 34,740.00, seconded by Mr. Vogelsang. All members voted 

“yea” 

 

Mr. Hinson made a motion to adjourn at 4:43pm, seconded by Mr. Vogelsang. 

All members voted “yea”  


